

Hetty passed away Monday, June 13. Hetty moved to Yellowknife in 2000 to be near her son Steve and daughter-in-law Miriam and to watch her grandchildren, Romanie and Isaac grow. She cherished her time with her family and the friends she made here and had great respect for the medical care she received in Yellowknife. There will be a celebration of life for family and friends in July.

In lieu of flowers donations can be made to The Mary Louise McDougall Memorial Scholarship fund (Hetty's daughter) #1035989, University of New Brunswick, PO Box 4400, Fredericton, NB E3B 5A3